
 1 

I s s u e  3 1  

  S u mm e r  T e r m                                                                  F r id a y ,  1 5t h  M a y  

  Victoria Primary Academy 

Weekly Newsletter 
 

FOLLOWING 
GOVERNMENT 

GUIDELINES, THE 
SCHOOL IS CLOSED 

UNTIL FURTHER 
NOTICE 
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01933 223323—the office 
is open throughout the 
holidays. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.victoria-

pri.northants.sch.uk/
contact/ 

Hello children, parents/carers and staff at Victoria Primary Academy  
 

Thank you for continuing to send your messages and photos to Mrs Westrep for us to 
share in the newsletter. It’s a lovely way to stay in touch as a school family. 
Last weekend we celebrated VE Day with bunting, cakes and street parties (at a distance, 
of course) and there’s plenty of photographic evidence! 

 

Keep letting us know what other ways you’re spending your time, indoors or outdoors.  
 

 

This reminds me that there are many people that continue to make an unbelievable 
difference to our lives in these challenging times; doctors, nurses, healthcare workers, 
emergency services, armed services, public transport staff, delivery drivers, porters, shop 
workers, teachers, waste collectors, manufacturers, postal workers, cleaners, vets and 
engineers  - you are all amazing, thank you! 

 

Many people  are showing  their appreciation every Thursday at 8pm 
by clapping, banging saucepans or shaking rattles (anything to make a 
noise) on their doorstep or balcony, in their garden or in their front 
room. Why not join in if you don’t already? It can be earlier than 8pm 
if you’re in bed by this time.   
 

Don’t forget to take a photo and share!  westrepc@victoriaprimaryacademy.org.uk 

 

Best wishes to your and your family. Stay safe and enjoy weekend. 
  

Mrs Hayley Scargill   

Principal 
 

Roza and Lidia from Year 
2 sent in a lovely picture 
of them with their “Thank 
you” posters for the NHS, 
with a simple message: 

After every storm there 
is a rainbow. 
#rainbowtrail  

#bekind #staysafe 
#stayhealthy 
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Mrs Cooper had a social 
distancing neighbourhood 
afternoon tea in her front 

garden and her pets joined in 
the celebration! 

Connie made her 
own bunting for VE 
Day. It looks great, 

Connie! 

Ella enjoyed celebrating VE day with her 
parents by having afternoon tea in her 

front garden.  

Gracie and Gabriel celebrating 
VE Day - the whole street 

celebrated from their 
driveways 
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 Mrs Little’s family made this VE Day 
banner to decorate their house. It all 

looks very professional. 

Mrs Hensman celebrated  with a 
red, white and blue banner. 

Roza and Lidia spent a long time preparing their 
bunting for Friday’s celebrations. It looks great! 

Mrs Terry’s garden is all set 
for their ‘at a distance’ street 

party 

Mrs Westrep had a mini street 
party with her neighbours, 
each in their own garden of 

course! 

What a spread! Mrs 
Spruce made afternoon tea 

for her family. It looks 
delicious! 

Mia made her own flags 
and hung them in the 

garden. 
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Year one teachers are concentrating 
on keeping fit this week. Mrs 

Walmsley has been joining friends on 
Zoom for yoga classes and Mrs Gill 

has made sure that she and her dogs 
get a good walk each day. 

This week’s fun facts from Year 2:- 

Mahi has enjoyed making cards, 
cutting and colouring. 



 5 

 

Kiara has been 
experimenting 

different colours 
using skittles and 

really enjoyed 
watching it change 

colours. 

In Year 3 news, Mrs 
O’Mahoney found the start of 

a wasps’ nest in her shed. 
How interesting is the 

design?! Mrs Spencer and her 
children saw some friendly 
ponies on their walk. Miss 
Huckin and her family used 

their daily exercise to visit the 
swans.  

Mrs Cooper had a neighbour challenge of how 
many different things you could fit in a matchbox . 
They managed to get 22, how many do you think 

you could manage. Ask a grown up to help take the 
matches out of the box first! 

Wow! Kornelia sent this 
picture of her and her 

beautiful window! 
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Vicky is doing some learning at 
home, reading and writing. 

Alyssa is working hard on  
BBC Bitesize Daily lessons 

and Oak Academy.  
By popular demand, social 

distancing Badminton.  

More baking from our 
Year 5 teachers this 

week. Miss Alla baked 
two cakes: one for her 
nephew and another 

one with lots of sweets 
on the top. We think 

that they look absolutely 
scrumptious.  

Gabriel made a K’NEX 
Dragon that turns 

around :) 

A message from 
Charlie and Jack. 

“Hello everyone, 
miss you all lots, 
hope to see you 
soon, keep safe.” 
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David has worked really hard 
on his writing. 

Rozalia has a 
message for us all 

and a special one for 
Mr. Tyson 

……. and a special 
message for Miss 

Holmes from Kacper. 

 
David from class RA really liked this 

book and had fun reading it because the 
gulls ate all their food while mom, dad 
and kids were busy with the two guests 
who landed with the paraglider.  Seeing 

that they had nothing to eat, they 
ordered the pizza and ate pizza at the 

picnic.  

Lucy from 3A wanted to 
let everyone at Victoria 

Academy know that 
you’re all amazing! 

 Miss Holmes has loved reading 
“Superworm!” It is all about a long 

worm that helps his friends!  

Thank you for continuing to send 
me your wonderful pictures and 

messages. If you have sent an 
article in for the newsletter but 
not featured this week, you will 

be in the next edition.              
Mrs Westrep. 
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Hugo’s drawings of fruit 
and veg! 

Ola has been doing her 
home learning and 

getting lots of lovely 
fresh air, gardening and 

exercising. 

Look at this amazing artwork that 
Mrs Little has done with her family! 

And this is her dog, Kajie, who 
joined them on a virtual tour round 

the Natural History Museum. 

Ms Nandi has been going 
on some morning nature 
walks. She has found lots 
of fascinating things out-
side. Can you identify any 

of the plants that she 
found?  

Miss Costanzo spent the rainy 
days last week watching her 
favourite musicals at home.  

Hi children! These are my three rabbits, 
Toffee, Bambi and Belle, who are keeping 

me happy at this unusual time.  

Hope you are all safe and well, Mrs Hawes 


